ANMA EXCOM meeting 1.March 2022, zoom
Participants:
Claus Olesen, Petra Frank, Ivari Ilja, Markus Utrio, Guntars Pranis, Judita Zukiene, Hanneleen Pihlak, Keld Hosbond, Camilla Overgaard


Agenda:  
1. Approval of Agenda and minutes from last ANMA Excom meeting
The agenda was approved by the Excom. The minutes from the last meeting were approved. 

2. ANMA Statement on the situation in Ukraine – decision on content and discussion on how and where to publish
The situation calls for some kind of statement from ANMA. 
Who is the statement addressing and who should sign it? 
The statement can be shared on social media by the institutions. The statement is addressing the general music community on behalf of ANMA. It was suggested that there should be a statement addressed to the Ukranian academies. He has received several emails from the institutions asking for support. 
It was discussed whether there is a need to address the statement to a certain recipient or whether it should be considered a general statement. 
It is suggested that the statement is signed on behalf of ANMA and not by the individual institutions. 
The wording of the paragraph about paying attention to the needs a well-being of other affected students need to be carefully formulated. It is suggested that the paragraph about ANMA showing support to the individual Russian artist and citizen. It as to be clear that ANMA is not condemning culture or identity. 

The examples included in the statement are discussed. Some academies may need to apply for permission to implement these examples but the Excom agree that it is good to mention the examples with the exception of number 5 where the wording should be general and not mention Russian students directly. 
Claus and Keld will send out the final draft of the statement for approval. 
A special newsletter will be send out to the institutions in ANMA and posted on the ANMAtalks Facebook page so it can be shared from there by other institutions.

It is discussed whether the Ukrainian institutions should be offered to be  associate members of ANMA. It was decided not to proceed with this at this stage. 

3. Discussion on draft for Thematic Day 2022, and discussion of meeting structure
The situation in Ukraine should somehow be addressed in the ANMA meeting. The program shouldn’t be changed as a result of the situation at this point, but a lot can still happen before the meeting. 
The aim of the meeting should be to give hope to the sector in general. The title of the conference could maybe be reconsidered to include a stronger message of hope, but the general opinion is that sustainability is still to be included in the title.  

4. Discussion on future Chairmanship of ANMA
RAMA will not continue chairing ANMA. The Sibelius Academy is willing to chair ANMA with Markus Utrio as the general secretary. The question of gender equality and inclusiveness was also taken into consideration in relation to the future leadership of ANMA. 

5. Decision on Agenda for General Assembly 2022 in Tallinn
The election of the general secretary of AMNA needs to be added to the agenda. The Nordplus activities can be removed from the agenda since it is now included in the main program.

6. Any other business


